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Next Club Meeting: Tuesday 8 August. 

Guest Speaker:  Phil Hallam 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

August’s Guest Speaker: Phil Hallam 

Climbing the Totem Pole Photos 

 

 
Phil Hallam recently met a group of German rock 
climbers who were planning to climb the Totem 

Pole, a huge pointy rock structure in a bay at Cape 
Huay in the Tasman Peninsula.   

 
Phil accompanied the climbers and spent several 
hours tethered to a cliff face, photographing the 
climbers.  Phil will present his own images plus 

fabulous images from the members of the climb.  It 
will make an excellent presentation. 

 
August club meeting:  Tuesday 8th August, Lions 
Club, Merino Street, Kings Meadows at 7.30pm. 

Club Monthly Competitions 
 

The club committee has revamped the monthly 
competition program to increase the number of 
entries by members.  The program will be described 
in a separate document.  Essentially, for most 
months there will be competitions for Projected 
Digital Images (PDI’s) for both colour and 
monochrome.  Members will be able to enter two 
images for colour PDI’s and two images for 
monochrome PDI’s.  The subject for these monthly 
competitions is Open (unrestricted).  Refer to the 
program document for details. 
 

Entries for the September club competition are due 
on Tuesday 8th August.  Entries can be lodged at the 
club meeting by bringing the images on a jump drive. 
Or by Emailing to p.routley@bigpond.com. 

 

Naming Email entries.  Use the following naming 
system for Projected Digital Images entered. 
 

First name initial, surname, C (colour) or M 
(monochrome), 1 or 2 (first or second image), 
underscore, name of image 
 

E.g. csmithC1_bluebell or csmithM2_spring 
 

 
President Steve is on a photographic tour of the South 
Island of New Zealand.  The itinerary was changed from 
the West Coast to the East Coast to avoid the major 
flooding affecting New Zealand.  No escaping the floods. 



 

August 2017 

 

Guided tour of Woolmers Estate 

Sunday 6th August, 10.30am at Woolmers 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Club Photograph of the Year Competition 
Large Prints 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Club Photograph of the Year 
Competition 
Small Prints 

 

 

 

 

 

 

First: 
Clearing the 

fence 
Steve Whitworth 

 

Second: 
Moss Pond 
Howard 
Colvin 

Third: 
Sonya Byrne 
Ross Bridge 

Highly 
Commended 
Gavin 
Jenny 
Anderson 

Highly Commended 
Teddy 
Melissa Anderson 
 

First: 
Neglected 

Sonya Byrne 

Second: 
My Mirror 

Fiona Carter 

 

Third: 
Tools of the 
Trade 
Fiona Carter 

Highly 
Commended: 
Tree Stump 
Reflection 
Sonya Byrne 

Highly 
Commended: 
Woolmers 
Robyn 
Wishaw 
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Northern Tasmanian Camera Club 

Contact:  Rod Oliver        Tel:  0408 340 621 
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Club Photograph of the Year Competition 
Electronic Digital Images 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

John Shepherd Perpetual  
Landscape Trophy 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

First: 
Mt 
Roland 
Light 
Show 
Sonya 
Byrne 

Second: 
Underneath 
the Arches 
Steve 
Whitworth 

Third: 
Succulent  
Flowers 
Trish Routley 

Highly 
Commended: 
Quite a 
Mouthful 
Fiona Carter 

Highly 
Commended: 
Silver Man 
Jenny Anderson 

First: 
Eilean 
Donan 
Steve 
Whitworth 

Second: 
Mt Roland 
Sonya 
Byrne 

Third: 
Rainbow 
Valley 
Howard 
Colvin 

Highly 
Commended: 
Storm Over 
Canola 
Denise 
Colvin 

Highly Commended:  
Morning Fog 
Fiona Carter 
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Make a note in your diary: Sunday 19th November 

Festival of Roses at Woolmers. 
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The three basic rules for looking after your 
camera 

 

 
1. Don’t drop your camera 

 
2. Water, sand and cameras don’t mix 

 
3. Don’t lend your camera to anyone 

(Source:  Garrie Maguire, Michael’s Camera and Video 

Store, Melbourne) 

 
Photo Exhibition at Woolmers Festival of 

Roses on November 19 
 
A guided tour of Woolmers Estate will take place on 
Sunday 6th August at 10.30am for members who are 
intending to display photos in the photo exhibition.  Email 
Rod Oliver at r.oliver46@bigpond.com if you want to 
participate in the guided tour. 

≈≈≈≈≈≈≈ 

Subscriptions are now payable 
 

Subscriptions for the 2017-2018 year are now payable to 
the treasurer, Ron Camplin.  Subscriptions 
for the year are $25, the same as last year. 
 

August Facebook Competition 

The subject is Green 

 
≈≈≈≈≈≈≈ 

July Facebook Competition 
Subject:  Reflections 

Some entries 

 
Trish Routley 

 

 
Jillian Parkinson 

 

 
Mark Jones 

mailto:r.oliver46@bigpond.com

